Re: request for a meeting

Carrie Blanton <clblanto@gmail.com>

Tue 8/29/2023 8:02 AM

To:Lisa Aozasa <laozasa@smcgov.org> Cc:John Bologna <jbologna@smcgov.org>

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply.

Hello,

I look forward to meeting you today at 11 am. I will arrive around 10:45.

Best.

~Carrie

On Thu, Aug 24, 2023 at 8:29 AM Carrie Blanton < clblanto@gmail.com> wrote:

Hi Lisa,

Thank you for responding so quickly. 11:00 am will work for me. I will meet you at your office in Redwood City. I look forward to meeting you.

Warm regards,

~Carrie Blanton

On Wed, Aug 23, 2023 at 1:31 PM Lisa Aozasa < laozasa@smcgov.org> wrote:

Hi Carrie ---

I have time to meet on August 29th -- would 11:00 or 2:00 work for you? We could also meet via Teams or Zoom if you'd rather not drive over the hill -- just let me know. I've cc'd Sr. Code Compliance Officer

John Bologna who is familiar with the issues in this neighborhood, in case he might be able to join us.

Best,

Let us know how we're doing!

Lisa Aozasa

Deputy Community Development Director

County of San Mateo

Planning and Building Department 455 County Center, 2nd Floor Redwood City, CA 94063 planning.smcgov.org

From: Carrie Blanton < clblanto@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 9:59 AM

To: Lisa Aozasa < laozasa@smcgov.org Subject: Re: request for a meeting

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply.

Hello Lisa.

I hope you had a nice vacation. I am circling back to schedule a meeting with you pertaining to some safety concerns as described in my previous emails. Are you available on Tuesday, August 29 to meet in person?

Thank you,

~Carrie Blanton

On Wed, Aug 9, 2023 at 9:46 AM Carrie Blanton < clblanto@gmail.com> wrote: Hello Lisa.

Thank you for the response. My understanding is that there was a dispute about the fire hydrant between the owner of the vacant lot (048-076-120) and the water department regarding accusations of trespassing during maintenance of the previously existing fire hydrant. In order to remedy the situation without getting involved, the fire department relocated the hydrant to the water district's lot. However, now, due to some structures that have existing violations on lot 048-076-120, the hydrant is not fully accessible. This is a safety concern. I look forward to hearing from you when you return.

Warm regards,

~Carrie Blanton

On Tue, Aug 8, 2023 at 2:09 PM Lisa Aozasa < laozasa@smcgov.org> wrote:

Hello --

Today is my last day before some time off -- I'll return on 8/15 -- so I can touch base with you late next week on this. One question that you may have the answer to -- who is proposing to relocate the fire hydrant -- is the Fire District pursuing the relocation? Or is it associated/required as part of a private development proposal that you or one of your neighbors is pursuing? The only pending permits I see in our system for properties nearby is the Solar Module building permit for your property, and the Fire District's comments don't mention a requirement for relocation of the fire hydrant for that project. Any other information you might have would be helpful, and I'll look forward to catching up with you next week.

Best,

Lisa Aozasa

Deputy Community Development Director

County of San Mateo

Planning and Building Department 455 County Center, 2nd Floor

Redwood City, CA 94063 planning.smcgov.org

From: Carrie Blanton <<u>clblanto@gmail.com</u>>
Sent: Tuesday, August 8, 2023 11:10 AM
To: Lisa Aozasa <<u>laozasa@smcgov.org</u>>
Cc: John Bologna <<u>jbologna@smcgov.org</u>>

Subject: request for a meeting

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply.

Hello Lisa,

I am emailing to request a meeting in reference to the relocation of a fire hydrant, near my home, to an area that does not allow for full and efficient access due to some unpermitted structures that are in violation of county code. I have already spoken to John Bologna and was directed to connect with you. I have also left a voicemail on your phone requesting the meeting. Please call me at 614-512-2353 so that we can schedule a meeting. Since we are entering fire season, I am concerned about the safety of my home and my family due to the new location of the fire hydrant.

Thank you,

~Carrie Blanton